PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MEETING
AUGUST 20, 2015

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Chairman - Richard Drinen

Clerk - Barbara Timberman

Member - Robert Rose

Member - Patricia Treharne

Member - Lois Barnes

MEMBERS ABSENT:

None

STAFF PRESENT:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
   
Captain, Josh Tope

Firefighter, Matt Burns

Engineer, Devon Liggett

Engineer, Derek Day

Firefighter, Bennie Pospishel

VOLUNTEERS PRESENT:
Andrew Woodward

PUBLIC PRESENT:


Sue Drinen

Meeting opened at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  A quorum was affirmed.

DISCUSSION WITH POSSIBLE ACTION REGARDING PROPOSED CONTRACT WITH FOXBORO RANCH ESTATES TO PROVIDE FIRE PROTECTION AND EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES:
Chief Welsch explained to the board how the contract was written; how he came up with his assessment of the fee due for the current year and what the previous assessment was for fiscal year 2014/2015.  He also went on to explain that we do not have a current contract with Foxboro Ranch Estates but that we have had previous contracts in the past; the last contract expired in June 2013.  Foxboro Ranch Estates cancelled their contract in July of the 2014/2015 fiscal year.

Foxboro Ranch Estates has made an offer to pay for the two responses that we had there since our contract expired ($1,250.00) when there was no contract with them; they agree that the contract amount (which is pro-rated for 10 months) for this fiscal year is equitable and would like to contract with us again if the board approves.  The individual who represents the Foxboro Ranch Estates was unable to be here today due to a previous appointment in Flagstaff.

Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to approve the payment for the responses last year and the contract which has been prorated for the 2015/2016 fiscal year.

Clerk Timberman stated "I move that we go forward with Chief's proposal for Foxboro Ranch Estates to pay the previous year's two responses ($1,250.00) and the pro-rated 2015/2016 fire protection contract which will be paid immediately upon signing."

Chairman Drinen stated "Do I hear a second?"

Member Treharne stated "I second."

Chairman Drinen replied "Is there any further discussion?  Then I will call the question, all those in favor of the motion signify by stating Aye, those opposed say Nay.  The motion passed unanimously.

Ayes:
4

Nays:
0

CALL TO PUBLIC:

None

The meeting adjourned at 3:26 P.M.

NEXT MEETING:  September 22, 2015 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________



       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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